Western Placer Unified School District

Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees

November 2, 2021

Lincoln High School – Performing Arts Theater 790 J Street, Lincoln, CA 95648

MINUTES

2021-2022 Goals & Objectives (G & 0) for the Management Team: Component II: Quality Student Performance; Component III: Curriculum Themes; Component III: Special Student Services; Component IV: Staff & Community Relations; Component V: Facilities/Administration/Budget.

All Open Session Agenda related documents are available to the public for viewing at the Western Placer Unified School District Office located at 600 Sixth Street, Fourth Floor in Lincoln, CA 95648.

Board Members Present:

Kris Wyatt, President
Damian Armitage, Vice President
Jason Price, Member
April Nitsos, Member

Board Members Not Present

Criste Freymond, Clerk

Others Present:

Kerry Callahan, Superintendent Scott Pickett, Assistant Superintendent of Educational Services Audrey Kilpatrick, Assistant Superintendent of Business & Operations Cliff De Graw, Assistant Superintendent of Personnel Services

5:30 P.M. START

- 1. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL Lincoln High School Performing Arts Theater
- 2. COMMUNICATION FROM THE PUBLIC

There was no communication from the public

5:35 P.M.

- 6. **CLOSED SESSION** Lincoln High School Room 42
 - 3.1 CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATOR

Bargaining groups: WPTA & CSEA Negotiations Agency Negotiators:

- ~Kerry Callahan, Superintendent
- ~Scott Pickett, Assistant Superintendent of Educational Services
- ~Cliff De Graw, Assistant Superintendent of Personnel Services
- ~Audrey Kilpatrick, Assistant Superintendent of Business and Operations
- 3.2 CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL ANTICIPATED LITIGATION -

Legal counsel pursuant to government code section 54956.9- anticipated litigation regarding COVID-19

3.3 PERSONNEL

- a. Employee Employment/Discipline/Dismissal/Release
- b. Public Employee Performance: Goal Setting Superintendent

7:00 P.M.

4. ADJOURN TO OPEN SESSION/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – Lincoln High School, Performing Arts Theater.

The Board of Trustees will disclose any action taken in Closed Session regarding the following items:

4.1 Page 9 - CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATOR

Bargaining groups: WPTA & CSEA Negotiations

Agency Negotiators:

- ~Kerry Callahan, Superintendent
- ~Scott Pickett, Assistant Superintendent of Educational Services
- ~Cliff De Graw, Assistant Superintendent of Personnel Services
- ~Audrey Kilpatrick, Assistant Superintendent of Business and Operations

No action taken

4.2 Page 10 - CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL – ANTICIPATED LITIGATION

Legal counsel pursuant to government code section 54956.9- anticipated litigation regarding COVID-19

No action taken

4.3 Page 11-12 - PERSONNEL

- a. Employee Employment/Discipline/Dismissal/Release
- b. Public Employee Performance: Goal Setting Superintendent

No action taken

5. Page 14-142 - CONSENT AGENDA

- 5.1 Certificated Personnel Report
- 5.2 Classified Personnel Report
- 5.3 Approval of Request of Unpaid Leave of Absence
- 5.4 Approval of Minutes for: October 5 & 19 2021
- 5.5 Approval of Warrants
- 5.6 Approve Contract Between Industrial Door Company and Western Placer Unified School District
- 5.7 Accept Grant Agreement between Placer County Air Pollution Control District and Western Placer Unified School District
- 5.8 Report of Disclosure Requirements for Quarterly Reports of Investments
- 5.9 Consider Approving Revised After-School Salary Schedule 2021-2022
- 5.10 Consider Approving Revised Classified Salary Schedule 2021-2022

Motion by Mr. Price, seconded by Mr. Armitage and passed by a 4-0 (Ayes: Armitage, Nitsos, Price, Wyatt No: None) roll call vote to approve consent agenda as presented.

6. REPORTS & COMMUNICATION

➤ Lincoln High School Student Advisory – Ariana Dolan – not present

Twelve Bridges High School Student Advisory – Kylie Linthicum – not present

➤ Western Placer Teacher's Association – Tim Allen stated he is the elected president of the Teachers Association. Mr. Allen shared that they represent about 330 members. Mr. Allen stated the on the agenda this evening is the Mutual Sunshine for Negotiations which is part of the process of letting the public and board members know of the negotiations process. It is the first step in the collective bargaining process letting the public know what part of the contract they will be looking at this year. They have an open contract, which means that next year they are hoping to create an agreement for a three-year contract. It was actually up last year but due to the pandemic, they moved it to this year. Excited to be working with the district and the collaborative process. They will also be looking at teacher evaluation, unit member hours and a few other items that you can see in the agenda.

➤ Western Placer Classified Employee Association – Gus Nevarez stated he had no report at this time

➤ Superintendent – Kerry Callahan

- Attended John Adams Academy tour after the last meeting. It was a great visit
 and she appreciated learning more about their program.
- Attended the Foundry Fundraiser. The Foundry is a after school student center and they do so much for our community in providing a safe, free space for our students to go to after school. As a district, there were about 30 in attendance. We supported them individually (not as a district) along with the community who came out and they were able to raise over \$28,000 for the Foundry that evening.
- We have a Facilities Committee meeting on November 9, 2021 and Damian Armitage and Jason Price will be our Board Representatives. We are engaging with the City of Lincoln as well as our Stakeholders on updating our facilities masterplans. Currently we have about 7300 students and within the next 15-20 years we will be adding about 9400 students based on growth
- District Day was very nontraditional this year due to the impact of COVID. We
 had employees stay at their sites and gave staff a catch all day. We provided
 everyone with Bagel and Bean bagels and fixings. We were able to support a
 local business and provide food for our entire staff.
- Rey Cubias, Principal at First Street Elementary has taken a position in Loomis as Director of Curriculum and Instruction. We are working on filling his position.
- Ruben Ayala former Principal of First Street Elementary has agreed to fill in as interim if needed.
- The City of Lincoln and WPUSD participated in the Downtown Association trick or treat this past Friday. Kuddos to all the staff that helped and participated.
- On Saturday, she participated as a member of the Lincoln Rotary as a member with the Tour of Lincoln.
- Last night at the was the Placer County Board of Trustees dinner, Daniella Thompson, the Placer County Teacher of the Year last year spoke on behalf of our District. She had some great, inspiring words to share.
- At the last meeting, we had a member of the community discuss our sub pay. We were already discussing increasing our sub rates for our retirees. The more we

discussed this, the more we thought it would be good to increase the sub rate for all certificated subs.

7. ♦ ACTION ◆ DISCUSSION ◆ INFORMATION

7.1 Discussion/

Page 145 – CONSIDER APPROVAL OF MEMORANDUM
OF UNDERSTANDING (MOU) BETWEEN WESTERN PLACER
UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT (WPUSD) AND WESTERN
PLACER TEACHRS ASSOCIATION (WPTA) – De Graw (21-22 G & O Component I, II, III, IV, V)

Cliff De Graw stated this MOU is related to the change in working conditions in our long-term independent study program, ATLAS, as required by Assembly Bill 130. As such, the District is serving additional students through long-term independent study. This MOU contains agreements between the District and WPTA in the areas of long-term independent study assignments and compensation for additional unit members who support long-term independent students through counseling, office hours, and /or grading.

Motion by Mr. Armitage seconded by Mr. Price and passed by a 4-0 (Ayes: Armitage, Nitsos, Price, Wyatt No: None) vote to Consider Approval of Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between Western Placer Unified School District (WPUSD) and Western Placer Teachers Association (WPTA).

7.2 Discussion/

Page 149 – CONSIDER APPROVAL OF MEMORANDUM
OF UNDERSTANDING (MOU) BETWEEN WESTERN PLACER
UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT (WPUSD) AND WESTERN
PLACER TEACHRS ASSOCIATION (WPTA) – De Graw (21-22 G & O Component I, II, III, IV, V)

Cliff De Graw stated this MOU is related to COVID incentive pay for certificated staff who substitute for other unit members during their preparation period. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the ongoing teacher shortage, and an extreme lack of substitute teachers to meet the daily district needs, there is an increased need for unit members to substitute for teachers. This COVID incentive pay for substituting will be applied retroactively to September 1, 2021.

Mr. Armitage stated that it makes sense to incentivize since we are having difficulty filling those slots.

Motion by Mr. Armitage seconded by Mrs. Nitsos and passed by a 4-0 (Ayes: Armitage, Nitsos, Price, Wyatt No: None) vote to Consider Approval of Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between Western Placer Unified School District (WPUSD) and Western Placer Teachers Association (WPTA).

Discussion

7.3 Information/ Page 152 - MUTUAL SUNSHINE FOR NEGOTIATIONS REGARDING THE COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE WESTERN PLACER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT (WPUSD) AND THE WESTERN PLACER TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION (WPTA) - De Graw (21-22 G & O Component I, II, III, IV, V)

> Cliff De Graw stated pursuant to Government Code Section 3547, all proposals of the recognized employee groups and the District must be presented at a public meeting of the District. This is commonly referred to as "Sunshining" the proposals. The Wester Placer Teachers' Association and the Western Placer Unified School District are both proposing negotiations for a new Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) as the current CBA expires at the end of the 2021-2022 school year. The District and the Western Placer Teachers' Association's mutual proposal is being presented for information/discussion. This will allow the members of the public to become informed and will give them an opportunity to express themselves regarding the proposal.

Kerry Callahan stated that for those who attended the previous meeting, the board has signed the updated letter to Governor Newsom and the resolution. Both have been sent to the Governor and copies were sent to Assemblyman Kevin Kiley, Senator Brian Dahle, Supervisor Robert Weygandt and City of Lincoln Mayor Alyssa Silhi. The letter and resolution will also be posted on our website on our COVID page.

8. COMMUNICATION FROM THE PUBLIC

Chris Baldwin - stated he lives in Sheridan and has a child who is a junior. He wanted to thank the Board Members for doing this thankless job. They know a lot goes on behind the scenes. The letter to the Governor and the Resolution he is hoping will be a great help. He thinks we should get the Placer County Board of Supervisors and the Health Department on Board and start sending letters to them as well. He wanted to respond to a letter that was read which was submitted by a gentleman name Geoffrey Hankcock at a previous meeting. He stated that Geoffrey actually brought up a good question. He saw a couple state legislatures and the governor say exactly the same thing, which was vaccines are already mandated for polio, whooping cough, measles mumps, and rubella. So he thought ok, on the surface, that's a good point. When you dig in, you start realizing the differences. That is the information the governor and state legislature tend to leave out. The next level. What are the differences between those vaccines and the COVID vaccine? The first obvious one is that those vaccines have been around for decades. They are effective; they have a safety record over 10, 40-50 years. Two, the death rates, mortality rates, injury rates, from those diseases that we talked about. The highest mortality rate was in severe tetanus. It is almost 60% so yes he would want his kids to get vaccinated for severe tetanus. Some of the others were lower. Some were like COVID. The difference being they had some severe effects, Deafness, brain damage, encephalitis, things that could ensure parents would want to say if COVID causes deafness and encephalitis, we are going down to get the shot right now.

Robyn Lillibridge- submitted and read the following Good evening, my name is Robyn Lillibridge and I live here in Roseville and have 2 children enrolled in Dry Creek. I'm here today to appeal to the vaccine mandate that is being forced in our schools. To begin, I'd like to be quite clear when I tell you I will not comply with this mandate. As much as my kids would be heartbroken to leave their schools and as hard as it would be on myself as a working parent to homeschool them, I will not risk their health to send them to in person learning. Having our children vaccinated is not providing a solution to anything, it is not saving others from contracting Covid, so tell me why we are even entertaining the idea of mandating this in our schools. I could share all the data and research with you today but you already know the numbers, you know our kids are not at risk, you know that the vaccine isn't slowing the spread but rather increasing it rapidly, you know that the vaccine has killed, permanently disabled, and adversely affected more children already than COVID has and yet we are still here, begging you to fight for our children and stand up to the governors extreme overreach of our parental rights. Those that compare this to vaccines such as the measles and other school required vaccinations I say this, you can't compare them, they aren't the same, the statistics aren't the same. Covid doesn't kill kids, measles does! Those vaccines took years of research to develop and help save the lives of our children so yes, my kids are vaccinated with those well needed vaccines! I'm not an anti-vaccine believer, and I can't tell you what I might choose to do 5 or 10 years from now when there has been enough research and data completed on this Covid shot. It could be a good solution to many people but right now the only thing this mandate would be solving for is the government's desire to be in control. Let our kids stay in school and continue getting the best possible education they deserve, do your jobs and fight for the kids and the parents of this district. Our children deserve better than this. Show the governor that money and politics don't outweigh the health and wellbeing of our children. I'd hope and pray that money hasn't swayed your decision towards making this decision. I'd like to believe you are all good people and have our children's best interest at heart rather than the funds you'd be receiving in favor of mandating this vaccine. Like I said earlier I will not comply with this mandate because there is absolutely no way I would ever inject my children with something they scientifically, physically or statistically don't need. I will not stand here and allow my rights to be stripped away from me and placed in the hands of our-government, the people that could care less about our children's wellbeing or anyone's for that matter. Everyone should continue to be responsible for their own health and have the freedom to choose whether to receive this shot. How is putting that responsibility on a perfectly healthy child make any logical sense when it means risking their health and wellbeing in the first place! I ask that you join WPUSD, RJUHSD, Happy Valley, Durham, Lucerne Valley, Merced, and RUSD districts in opposing the mandate. I'd also ask that you add this topic to your next board meeting agenda.

Gus Murphy - stated the reason the cloud is light tonight is that Kevin Kiley is speaking tonight. He wanted to mention Geoff Hancock. In the last two weeks, he has meet with private homeschooling groups, assemblies of institutions to start. Something hit him as he was preparing to pull these kids out of school, there is a short cut to success here. It's the teachers, what he realizes is that a lot of the educators are parents. A lot of parents don't agree with the vaccine mandate. He is going to take that short cut and his plan is to exploit that in a positive way and he is coordinating and will be speaking to educators throughout Placer County. The reason they want to take the short cut, pulling the kids out of school hurts kids, is it a necessary evil, he thinks so. He went to the dollar store and he bought 25

poster boards and a lot of sharpies. Next week on November 10th he is assembling an army and they are going to be standing outside of as many Placer Schools and telling people to pull their kids out on the 15th. Do not let them go, because these letters, these messages, they are nice, but we all know what attendance means. It is going to hurt more and that is our goal. Then we are going to call Fox 40. They are going to try to hit very very hard on November 15th, through social media and standing on the sidewalk in front of these schools to beg parents to pull their kids and we want it to be massive for Placer County. He stated he would not tell the board his goal but it is large. It's hard to find subs and educators right now, his goal is to make it even harder. Mrs. Wyatt thank you and your family for all you have done in education, he loves teachers. His goal is to pull the teachers until the district can't function anymore. Every war has sacrifice and that's the one that's going to be made and it's going to be done by our hero's, the teachers.

Marjorie Proffitt - submitted and read the following: My name is Marjorie Proffitt. I live here in Lincoln and I have a daughter at 12 Bridges High school and a grandson at Lehman elementary. What is the value of your own personal medical choices? When the polio vaccine was finally developed did the government chase people down that already had polio and make them take it? No! Does our government chase children down and force them to take the annual flu shot despite the data proving the flu is more deadly than COVID for our children? No! Just like the flu shot, Covid shots only protect the individual; they do not stop the spread of infection. On Friday, October 29", the peer reviewed journal of The Lancet published a study that states "fully vaccinated individuals with breakthrough infections have a peak viral load similar to unvaccinated individuals and can efficiently transmit infection within the household settings, including those that are fully vaccinated". We know fully vaccinated individuals contract and spread the virus yet they are not subjugated to the same harassment as unvaccinated individuals. The unvaccinated are held to weekly testing, quarantined to their homes, tested before attending large indoor events, restricted from their children's schools or even eating in certain restaurants. Talk about hypocrisy, discrimination and skewing the data to give a false sense that the covid shot works. If you look at the data from the various graphs you will see that since 2010 the reported vaccine adverse events have multiplied 150% this year alone! To be truly informed people have to dig and maneuver through the VAERS and CDC websites to find any information that doesn't fit the "get vaccinated" push. The VAERS website provides these 2 graphs showing that the Pfizer vaccine has the most reports of pericarditas and that the age group of 12-32 years has the most significant reporting of the adverse reaction. Here in California we have had two confirmed COVID vaccine deaths in children under 17; we have had 150 hospitalizations from the shot, 393 ER visits, we have 18 children permanently disabled and 89 cases of myocarditis so far.

Here is Placer County's most up-to-date tracking information; 434 deaths, zero for all ages under 17! Our current hospitalization numbers are 95 confirmed in the hospital "with covid", only 48 of which are Placer residents and none are children! 16 of the 52 hospitalizations because of Covid are fully vaccinated individuals and that's with only two of the three hospitals reporting vaccination statusI Without the third hospitals data, the vaccinated make up 1/3 of the hospitalized. If we use common sense and include the third hospital we could safely assume that approximately half of all COVID patients in the hospital are fully vaccinated. This vaccine is not a vaccine; at best it's a therapeutic for the high risk individual. This shot isn't doing the job the government or vaccine manufacturers promised us it would do. And what's even worse, the federal government has relieved the

manufacturers of these shots of any liability. I don't know why any parent with a healthy child would ever willingly give their child a shot while there is no accountability for any adverse side effect or death. Let's not forget that this shot is still in its trial phase which will not be completed for the 12-17 group until 2023 and in trial for 5-11group till 2025! Last week's FDA hearing, 17 of the 18 members on the board said they approved the emergency use only because without it "at risk" children would suffer. How can anyone expect me or any parent to put their child at risk with a shot to help another child? This once again just proves why this COVID shot should be a choice and not forced upon our children.

Allegra Stratton – stated all four of her children attend school in Lincoln and two of them are at John Adams Academy. Proverb 31 says speak up for those who can not speak up for themselves. She stated to the members of the board she is here speaking as the mother of her own children and all the children in CA and the 7300 in our district. Don't worry about growing facilities because a lot of them are going to be leaving. She speaks on behalf of many parents and families who are not here today. Don't have the courage or time to make it to the board meetings, she is speaking for them as well. There is no scientific evidence that supports mandating this vaccine on our kids. None. Forcing parents to inject their children with an experimental injection is a violation of their human rights. The unfair treatment of the un-vax is discrimination and is government overreach and an attempt to hijack our parental rights. These are their children and their choice. If you have to be persuaded, pressured, incentivized, bribed, guilt tripped, coerced, lied to, bullied, socially shamed, or criminalized in order to gain compliance, it's probably best and certain that what is being promoted is not in our best interest. Members of the board, freedom once lost is rarely returned. There is not middle ground, you are either for medical freedom or not. You are either for science, or your not. Your are either against playing politics with our kids or you are not. You are either for our community or you are not. Which side are you on. You guys have kids, you probably have grandkids. You know what's happening right now is not okay. Her question is, what are they afraid of, do they really think that they are going to be pulling hundreds of districts insurance and funding's altogether across the state? Not a chance. She sincerely thanks them for writing a letter to the governor, it is a step in the right direction and they all appreciated the effort. However you can not fight tyranny with a letter. They need everyone to stand up, they need district and counties to pro-actively collaborate. They need a collective statement saying that you are going to reject this mandate.

Danette Clinton – stated she lives in Lincoln CA, born and raised. Her daughter attends Lincoln Montessori and she is in 7th grade. She is a proud LHS graduate class of 1994. They have a family owned business here since 1995. Mrs. Wyatt was her teacher and mentor. She was encouraging to her students and thought them to stand up for the underdog and to speak their minds respectfully, to fight for what they believe in and to never give up. She may not be the most educated or the highest paid person in the room. She is a single hard working mother, a believer and a warrior for Christ. No one is going to sacrifice her child except God and this has already been done. This mandate is being pushed by fear from our government and the media. We are all lions in this room and we will not be bullied by anyone. One meaning of fear is false evidence appearing real. The government is out of control with their overreach that they are pushing this is not just about a shot anymore it's about us losing our freedoms in this country that people have lost their lives

for and they are still willing to die for. People from other countries are willing to die just to try to get here to have the freedoms that we have. Now those who were born and raised here are leaving our state and our country to seek a better way of life. Lincoln has grown and changed so much in the last 20 years, some for the good, some not so much. The one thing that will never change, no matter what, is that we stick together like family, we are Lincoln strong, we are proud patriots, we support the constitution, we stand for what we believe in, we stand for our flag and understand the meaning that is behind it. So many have died fighting for our freedoms and we are not going to sit and watch this country be taken without a fight. Tonight she ask them to join her in their fight to save their freedoms and protect the children. She not asking them to give up their jobs just like she shouldn't have to. She is asking that they join her team. The other day at a Zebra Jr football game, a twelve year old boy shared something with her that stuck with her. He said "team" stands for – Together Everyone Achieves More. So again, she ask that they join her/their team. Thank you for your time, God bless our country and people and lord have mercy on us all.

9. BOARD OF TRUSTEES

9.1 FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

The following are a number of agenda items that the Board of Trustees has been monitoring. They are <u>NOT</u> action items for tonight's meeting, but are noted here for continuing purposes and to ensure that when there are changes or new information they will be called up as Action/Discussion/Information.

- School Safety
- Health
- Lee (Leland) Basham naming of theater at LHS

9.2 BOARD MEMBER REPORTS/COMMENTS

April Nitsos wanted to thank everyone for their comments and professionalism and stated she hears them.

Jason Price stated he wanted to echo what April stated. He thinks this is the most respectful group of people with a voice that any board has seen. We all hear you. You would be surprise on how much aligned we are. We are just trying to make sure, as we navigate through this that we see all the potential pit falls from every direction. We have absolutely minimal authority. We are doing the very best we can. We are being proactive; it might not appear that way. For the good of the group there are laws that are established around boards like ours that prohibit us from meeting outside of this the general session and that is supposed to protect you from us collaborating without you seeing it. So its not that we are not having conversation, the law limits the ways in which we can have conversations. In the previous session, someone said why don't you email? Its actually against the law. The laws are designed to protect the rights of the people. We are listening, we are taking action. We are paying attention to what is happening with litigation.

Damian Armitage stated that he was on the website today and noticed that there is a thumbnail for the school board and it included Brian Haley but not the current board member. He asked that it be updated. He did have the opportunity to

reach out to a board member from a different county and also to a community member to find out what they are doing with regard to the mandate. It was very helpful to understand what they were doing and if they would be interested in partnering with us. He attended the Placer County Trustee Dinner with Kris Wyatt and Superintendent Callahan and the District Leadership. The highlight of the night was the teacher of the year speech by Daniela. She did an excellent job. In regards with legal action that they can take, he wanted to let them know that if in fact they do get there, it will be very thoughtful and will be looking at all of our alternatives.

Kris Wyatt stated she was asked at the last meeting if she would reach out to Placer County School Board Presidents. She is getting answers from them but they, like us have not met. They meet this week, so the best that they could tell her is that they will meet with their board. There was one district that was an absolute no. They will stay with the mandate. Hopefully we will hear from other boards and what their ideas are. We have to be very strategic in how we move forward with this. We have to take these steps very cautiously. She has spoken to Kevin Kiley and Senator Dahle and they both have said that a letter writing campaign, not the same letter, tell your stories. Your stories have got to have an impact on these people. They are human. We are glad that you come and are so very respectful. She does want to say that Tour de Lincoln is a bike ride that is either a 20, 30 or 60 mile ride. She was so impressed with our kids. Our high schools, Twelve Bridges and Lincoln High Schools football teams came and helped them clean up their event. Those kids were on it. She was very impressed with them and appreciated that the coach Allen Berg came with them. It was fun and she was very proud of them. Daniela Thompson did an awesome job. She is a teacher at Glen Edwards and she was the teacher of the year. Her words were from her heart. It was an awesome night.

10. ESTABLISHMENT OF NEXT MEETING(S)

The President will establish the following meeting(s):

➤ November 15, 2021 5:00 P.M., Special Board Meeting of the Board of Trustees – District Office/City Hall Bldg., 4th Floor Conference Room ➤ November 16, 2021 7:00 P.M., Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees – Lincoln High School Performing Arts Theater, 790 J Street

11. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00p.m.

Kris Wyatt, President

Criste Freymond, Clerk

Kerry Callahan, Superintendent

Maria Gonzalez, Administrative Assistant to the Superintendent

Adopted: December 7, 2021

Ayes: Nitsos, Price, Armitage, Freymond, Wyatt

Noes:

Absent:

Accommodating Those Individuals with Special Needs:

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, the Western Placer Unified School District encourages those with disabilities to participate fully in the public meeting process. If you have a special need in order to allow you to attend or participate in our public meetings, please contact the Office of the Superintendent, at (916) 645-6350 at least 48 hours in advance of the meeting you wish to attend so that we may make every reasonable effort to accommodate you, including auxiliary aids or services.